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yourself without leave for a period of 549 days.  You were ultimately discharged on 5 August 
2003 after approval of your request for separation in lieu of trial.   
 
A review of your discharge by the Naval Discharge Review Board (NDRB) in 2012 indicates 
that you have previously contended your unauthorized absence resulted from being hospitalized 
due to a car accident.  The NDRB observed records substantiating that you received treatment for 
minor injuries to your neck and back but a lack of evidence to support your contention that the 
accident caused such an extended period of absence. 
 
The Board carefully weighed all potentially mitigating factors, such as your desire to upgrade 
your characterization of service, your evidence of receiving social security income for an 
unspecified disability, and your belief that military benefits would help you get your life back on 
track if you were eligible.  Further, the Board considered your contention that you fought mental 
health issues since your childhood and had believed joining the military would help you 
overcome those issues, except that the military made your mental health worse and, ultimately, 
resulted in you abandoning your duties and experiencing a physically debilitating car accident.  
Additionally, the Board considered the documentation of your medical care provided by the 
Department of Veteran’s Administration which includes post-service diagnoses of a psychotic 
disorder in 2010 and of paranoid schizophrenia in 2012.  Because you contend that your 
discharge is unjust due to the mitigating effect of a mental health condition that was either 
incurred during active military service or aggravated by such service, the Board also considered 
the AO which reviewed your service record and supporting documents.  The AO found no 
indication that you disclosed mental health symptoms or treatment prior to enlisting or during 
your enlistment and that the available, objective evidence fails to establish a mitigating nexus 
between your in-service misconduct and your post-service diagnosed mental health conditions.  
As a result, the Board determined that your post-service diagnoses of mental health conditions 
had no nexus to your misconduct and did not mitigate your in-service misconduct of an 
unauthorized absence of almost a year and a half.  Therefore, based upon the totality of its 
review, the Board found no error or injustice in your administrative discharge with an other than 
honorable as a result of your request for separation in lieu of trial and, accordingly, concluded 
that the potentially mitigating factors you submitted were insufficient to warrant relief. 
 
You are entitled to have the Board reconsider its decision upon the submission of new matters, 
which will require you to complete and submit a new DD Form 149.  New matters are those not 
previously presented to or considered by the Board.  In this regard, it is important to keep in 
mind that a presumption of regularity is attached to all official records.  Consequently, when 
applying for a correction of an official naval record, the burden is on the applicant to 
demonstrate the existence of probable material error or injustice. 
 
                                                                              Sincerely, 






